Ansiey, Alexander <NHTSA>

From; Maketo Inaba [, —

Sent: Tuesday, March 31, 2009 4:37 AM

To: Ansley, Alexander <NHTSA>

Ce: Masamichi Sakakibara; Wilfried Wagner
Subject: Re: Brake Booster Check Valve Recall Inquiry

Dear Mr.Ansley,

Sorry for delay of reply.

According to my colleague, Continental is not delivering the check valve to the U.S,
customers. We are delivering the check valve in Europe for PSA, Renault, Nissan and in
Brazil for PSA.

We informed the customers PSA, Renault and Nissan about the check valve issue, but we have
not heard any trouble from these customers. Because the issue is a system issue. It
happened at low engine vacuum in combination with driving conditions and car eguipment.

We are not sure whether the customer deliver some cars to the U.S.

I hope this answer is sufficient for your question. If you need any further informaticn,
please let me know.

Best Regards,
Makoto Inaba

Manager, ACU R&D
Business Unit HBS

Continental Automotive Systems

Continental Automotive Corporation

Phone : +81-{0)45-444-3772, Mobile : +81-(C)80-1024-1294 FAX : +81-(0)45-444-3837 E-Mail ;
makoto.inabal@continental-corporation.com.
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Dear Mr.Ansley,
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Konnichiwa.

As far as T know, the check valve is used for Mitsubishi in Japan and for some of European

cars manufactured in Europe. At this moment, I'm not sure if European car manufactures
are selling those cars in the U.S.

Please let me check with my colleague in EU and US. I will try to get informaticn by |
early next week.

Best Regards,
Makoto Inaba

Manager, ACU R&D
Business Unit HES

Continental Automotive Systems

Continental Automotive Corporation

Phone : +81-(0)45-444-3772, Mobile : +81-(0)80-1024-1294 FAX : +81-(0)45-444-3837 E-Mail
makoto.inabalcontinental-corporation.com
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Brake Booster Check Valve Recall
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Mr. Inaba,

Konnichiwa / Geood afterncon. This email is in reference to a United States Mitsubishi
recall, specifically #09V-077, which is also attached.

Mitsubishi has noted that Continental Automotive Corporation was the supplier of these
brake booster check valves being recalled.

Do you know if Continental has sold these same or'similar brake booster check valves to
other vehicle manufacturers or aftermarket resellers that would offer their product for
gale in the U.S8.°?

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

Alex Ansley
US DOT- NHOTSA



Office of Defects Investigation
Recall Management / W46-412
1200 New Jersey Ave SE
Washington, DC 20590

P. (202) 493-0481

F. (202) 366-7882
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